
CITY OF SPRING LAKE PARK 

1301 81ST AVENUE N.E. 

AGENDA 

TUESDAY, JANUARY 20, 2015 – 7:00 P.M. 

 

1. CALL TO ORDER 

2. ROLL CALL 

3. PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE 

4. ADDITIONS OR CORRECTIONS TO AGENDA 

5. DISCUSSION FROM THE FLOOR 

6. CONSENT AGENDA: 

A. Approval of Minutes – January 5, 2015 

B. Disbursements: 

1.   General Operations Disbursement Claim No.14-23 - $303,130.53 

2.   Liquor Fund Disbursement Claim No. 14-24 - $229,904.57 

C. Application for Exempt Permit – Minnesota Darkhouse & Angling Association – 

March 14, 2015 at Kraus-Hartig VFW 

D. Application for Exempt Permit – North Suburban Chapter of the MN Deer 

Hunters Association – April 11, 2015 at Kraus-Hartig VFW 

E. Contractor’s Request for Payment – Infratech Technologies 

F. Amendment to Resolution No. 14-35 Resolution Certifying Delinquent Accounts 

G. Contractor’s Licenses 

H. Correspondence 

7. POLICE REPORT 

8. PARKS AND RECREATION REPORT 

9. NEW BUSINESS: 

A. Authorize Preparation of Plans and Specifications – Lift Station 1 

B. Anoka County Agreement for Residential Recycling Program 2015 

C. Joint Council/Planning and Zoning Commission Workshop 

10. ENGINEER’S REPORT: 

11. ATTORNEY’S REPORT 

12. BEYOND THE YELLOW RIBBON REPORT 

13. OTHER 

A. Administrator Reports 

14. ADJOURN 

 

SEE REVERSE SIDE FOR RULES FOR PUBLIC HEARING 

AND DISCUSSION FROM THE FLOOR 

 





  OFFICIAL PROCEEDINGS 

 

Pursuant to due call and notice thereof, the regularly scheduled meeting of the Spring Lake Park City Council 

was held on January 5, 2015 at the Spring Lake Park Community Center, 1301 81st Avenue N. E., at 7:00 P.M. 

 

1.  Call to Order 

 

Mayor Hansen called the meeting to order at 7:00 P.M. 

 

2. Oaths of Office   Mayor Hansen 

     Councilmember Mason 

     Councilmember Wendling 

 

Administrator Buchholtz administered the Oaths of Office to Mayor Hansen, Councilmembers Mason and 

Wendling. 

 

3.  Roll Call 

 

Members Present: Councilmembers Mason, Nash, Nelson, Wendling and Mayor Hansen 

 

Staff Present: Police Chief Ebeltoft; Public Works Director Randall; Building Official Brainard; 

Attorney Carson; Engineer Gravel; Park and Recreation Director Rygwall; 

Administrator Buchholtz and Executive Assistant Gooden 

 

Visitors: Olivia Koester, ABC Newspaper 

 Jeff Bernhagen, 889 Manor Drive NE 

 Hans Hansen, 8331 Able Street NE 

 Lori Higgins, MetroNorth Chamber of Commerce 

   

4. Pledge of Allegiance 

 

5.  Additions or Corrections to Agenda  

Administrator Buchholtz requested that Item 7G, Tobacco License and Item 13A, Prepurchase Equipment for 

Sanitary Lift Station 1 Quote/Bid Results be added to the agenda. The items were added to the agenda without 

objection.  

 

6.  Discussion From The Floor -  None 

 

7.  Consent Agenda: 

 

Mayor Hansen reviewed the following Consent Agenda items: 

 

A. Approval of Minutes – December 15, 2014 

B. Extended Travel Conference Request 

C. Pay Equity Report Submittal 

D. Contractor’s Licenses 

E. Sign Permit 

F. Correspondence 

G. Tobacco License 
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Councilmember Wendling asked for an explanation on the the Pay Equity Report. Administrator Buchholtz 

explained that the Pay Equity Report is required to be submitted every three years to the State of Minnesota 

to show that the City pays equal wages for equal work between classes. He stated that the preliminary tests 

show the City to be in compliance. 

 

MOTION BY COUNCILMEMBER NASH APPROVING THE CONSENT AGENDA.  

ROLL CALL VOTE:  ALL AYES.  MOTION CARRIED. 

 

8. Public Works Report 

 

Public Works Director Randall reported that the Public Works Department has completed flooding the skating 

rinks and preformed daily routine maintenance at the rinks; the city crews plowed two times; remodeled an 

office/conference room at City Hall and are building a break room and restroom at the Cemstone building.  He 

reported that the painting and lighting is complete at the Cemstone building. He stated that a water main break 

occurred near Manor Drive and University Avenue; water was shut off in the affected area for two hours.  

 

9. Code Enforcement Report 

 

Building Official Brainard reported that he attended the Council meeting on December; the North Suburban 

Code Official meeting at North St. Paul City on December 16; a meeting with Cliff Fraser, owner of 8301 

Sunset, on December 11th and the owner of Bee-Line Towing and Administrator Buchholtz on December 16th.  

 

Mr. Brainard stated that in December 2014, five building permits were issued. He reported that the number of 

permits issued year to date for 2014 is 234 compared to 318 in 2013. He stated that the valuation for 2014 is 

$3,851,121.03 compared to $3,545,249.79 in 2013. He stated that revenue collected for 2014 is $65,587.50 

compared to to $76,897.96 in 2013, a 15% decrease. 

 

Mr. Brainard reported that the revenues for the Code Enforcement Department in 2014 have exceeded revenue 

budget projections by 15.1%.  He stated the expenditure budget for 2014 was set at $112,098 while revenue 

generated through building, plumbing, mechanical, plan reviews, certificate of occupancies, vacant/foreclosed 

properties, and rentals totaled $132,0783.40. He stated the increase is mostly due to building permit fees and 

plan review fees and do not include any Administrative Offense tickets issued in 2014. 

 

Mr. Brainard reported that the December 2014 vacancy listing shows that there are 28 vacant/foreclosed 

residential properties currently posted and/or soon posted by the Code Enforcement Department, which remains 

the same from last month. There are two vacant/foreclosed commercial property, which is down one from last 

month; 14 residential properties currently occupied and ready for Sheriff sale, which is up one from last month.  

 

Mr. Brainard reported that three Administrative Tickets were issued in December 2014 by the Code 

Enforcement Department. 

 

Mr. Brainard reported that he has been working with PermitWorks regarding setting up and customizing the 

Spring Lake Park permit software. He stated he hopes to implement the program in January 2015.  He reported 

that Fire Chief Zikmund has requested that all high hazard commercial/industrial occupancies have yearly 

inspections and all other commercial/industrial occupancies have inspections every three to five years.  
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10. Public Hearing 

 

A  Public Hearing on Franchise Fee Ordinances 

 

Mayor Hansen opened the public hearing at 7:18 PM. 

 

Administrator Buchholtz reported that funding of the street maintenance program is a priority. He stated that 

numerous street projects were done over the past 15 years to meet the City’s goal of reconstruction of the City’s 

street system.  He reported that the funding for the sealcoat program was cut in 2009 due to reductions in State 

Aid and a portion of the City’s 2012 budget surplus was used to sealcoat streets in the southwest corner of the 

City in 2013. He stated that funds exist for one additional sealcoat project which is scheduled for 2015; 

however, the City needs between $80,000 -100,000 per year to ensure a seven year street rotation. 

 

Administrator Buchholtz presented option to fund the sealcoat program including: 1) do nothing, resulting in 

more frequent mill and overlay projects, resulting in more frequent assessments for residents and 2) reprogram 

existing governmental funds. 

 

Administrator Buchholtz presented an overview of the proposed franchise fees. He reported that franchise fees 

are a fee to utility (electric, natural gas) and cable for the right to use the City’s right-of-way for their 

infrastructure.  He stated that the utility generally passes on the cost of the franchise fee to its customers on 

their monthly utility bill and that franchise fee revenue can be utilized for any lawful purpose. The City proposes 

to charge a franchise fee to pay for street maintenance (sealcoating, crack sealing, etc.) 

 

Administrator Buchholtz reported that funds will be deposited in the Sealcoating Capital Project Fund, which 

can only be used for street maintenance, noting that funds will not be intermingled with the City’s General 

Fund. He stated that franchise fees will spread the costs of the street maintenance program to all users of the 

municipal street network; not just property taxpayers.  He reported that franchise fees are set by the City Council 

in a manner similar to the tax levy and the vast majority of property owners, particularly commercial/industrial 

property owners, will pay less in franchise fees than they otherwise would through the tax levy. 

 

Hans Hansen, 8331 Able Street NE, inquired on the consideration of special assessments for tax-exempt 

properties and if they would be included in the franchise fee. Administrator Buchholtz stated that the City can 

assess all types of properties for a reconstruction project.  He stated that street maintenance is not normally 

special assessed as it is difficult to prove that maintenance increases the value of the property equal to the cost 

of the assessment.  

 

Attorney Carson stated that it is extremely difficult to prove the burden of maintenance of streets to the property 

and the maintenance does not add value like a street project would. 

 

Lori Higgins, President of MetroNorth Chamber of Commerce, addressed the Council. She stated that the 

MetroNorth Chamber of Commerce is opposed to the franchise fee proposal.  She reported that the Chamber 

believes that franchise fees are not a transparent government tax and that they negatively affect job growth and 

business expansion, which in turn discourages economic development and creating a greater commercial tax 

base in the city. 

 

Councilmember Nelson stated that he does not support the franchise fees. He stated that in 2013 when LGA 

funding was not available, the City managed to work through it and now that LGA funding is available it not 

the time to implement. He stated that he fees if franchise fees were imposed, the City would lose right of way 
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permit fees; and, should a disaster occur, those revenues would not be available.  He stated he would rather see 

other options presented to fund street maintenance concerns.  He remarked that he would rather see the fee 

appear on the City water bill so that revenue is not lost. 

 

Mayor Hansen remarked that she is willing to call franchise fees a “tax” in the spirit of transparency.  She stated 

that if the fee were attached to the water bill or an electric bill, it is still a burden to the resident; however, there 

is help for lower income and seniors with their heating bill but no help available for their property tax bill 

should they be assessed for street maintenance if the franchise fees were not in place. 

 

Councilmember Wendling stated he needs to do more research and talk with more people to get a feel for the 

pros and cons of the franchise fees. He stated his opinion that this would be a double tax to residents on their 

utility bills. 

 

Councilmember Mason inquired if the franchise fee is a consistent fee every year or if it would change every 

year.  Administrator Buchholtz stated that it is a flat fee and would not change unless the Council would adopt 

a new franchise fee ordinance after consultation with utility companies. He stated it is time consuming to 

change the fees. 

 

Councilmember Nash inquired if the fee could be rescinded if it were no longer needed.  He stated that he is 

shocked at the number of local cities that use franchise fees. He feels that it is beneficial to take care of the 

roads with sealcoating to protect them for the future. Administrator Buchholtz stated that it is possible to rescind 

the fees should the Legislature pass a transportation utility. 

 

Councilmember Nelson inquired if five percent was the highest percentage that a franchise fee could be set at. 

Mayor Hansen responded affirmatively, but the amount being proposed is one percent. 

 

Mayor Hansen reminded the Council that at the budget workshop session they  looked at all options and decided 

not to raise property taxes to include the road maintenance. 

 

Hearing no further public comment, Mayor Hansen closed the Public Hearing at 7:55 PM 

 

11. Resolutions and/or Ordinances 

 

A. Ordinances No. 405-409 to Adopt Franchises and Franchise Fees for Electric and Gas Facilities 

 

Administrator Buchholtz stated at the August budget workshop, staff presented options to the City Council to 

restore funding for the City’s street maintenance (crack seal/sealcoat) program.  He stated that the City Council 

asked that, rather than raise the property tax levy, staff prepare ordinances to establish franchise fees within the 

City.  He stated that the City Council’s thought process at that time was that franchise fees would have the 

broadest base of players resulting in lower rates for residents and businesses. 

 

Administrator Buchholtz reported that staff provided City Council with a detailed overview of franchise fees 

and the impacts on residents at a subsequent budget workshop on December 8, 2014 and the consensus of the 

Council at the workshop was to hold a public hearing at the January 5, 2015 Council meeting. 
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Administrator Buchholtz stated that the proposed monthly rates for franchise fees are as follows:  

 

 Electric 

  Residential    $   0.80 

  Small C&I – Non-Demand  $   1.20 

  Small C&I – Demand   $   8.50 

  Large C & I    $ 50.00 

 

 Natural Gas 

  Residential    $   0.58 

  Commercial – Class A   $   0.65 

  Commercial – Class B   $   1.65 

  Commercial –Class C   $   8.05 

  Small Volume Dual Fuel – Class A $ 37.08 

  Small Volume Dual Fuel – Class B $ 50.00 

 

Administrator Buchholtz stated that these fees represent a franchise fee of 1% on gross electric and natural gas 

sales within the City of Spring Lake Park and will generate approximately $85,000 annually.  He stated the 

funds from the franchise fees would be deposited in Fund 407 – Sealcoating Capital Project fund and will be 

utilized only for that purpose. 

 

Administrator Buchholtz presented two ordinances which establish/re-establish electric franchises within the 

City and three ordinances establishing the franchise fees on electric and natural gas utilities. 

 

MOTION MADE BY MAYOR HANSEN TO APPROVE THE FOLLOWING ORDINANCES: 

 

 ORDINANCE NO. 405, AN ORDINANCE GRANTING TO NORTHERN STATES POWER 

COMPANY, A MINNESOTA CORPORATION, D/B/A XCEL ENERGY, ITS SUCCESSORS 

AND ASSIGNS, PERMISSION TO CONSTRUCT, OPERATE, REPAIR AND MAINTAIN IN 

THE CITY OF SPRING LAKE PARK, MINNESOTA, AN ELECTRIC DISTRIBUTION SYSTEM 

AND TRANSMISSION LINES, INCLUDING NECESSARY POLES, LINES, FIXTURES AND 

APPURTENANCES, FOR THE FURNISHING OF ELECTRIC ENERGY TO THE CITY, ITS 

INHABITANTS, AND OTHERS, AND TO USE THE PUBLIC GROUNDS AND PUBLIC WAYS 

OF THE CITY FOR SUCH PURPOSES;  

 ORDINANCE NO. 406, AN ORDINANCE IMPLEMENTING AN ELECTRIC SERVICE 

FRANCHISE FEE ON NORTHERN STATES POWER COMPANY, A MINNESOTA 

CORPORATION, D/B/A XCEL ENERGY, ITS SUCCESSORS AND ASSIGNS, FOR 

PROVIDING ELECTRIC SERVICE WITHIN THE CITY OF SPRING LAKE PARK;  

 ORDINANCE 407, AN ORDINANCE GRANTING TO CONNEXUS ENERGY, A MINNESOTA 

COOPERATIVE CORPORATION, ITS SUCCESSORS AND ASSIGNS, PERMISSION TO 

CONSTRUCT, OPERATE, REPAIR AND MAINTAIN IN THE CITY OF SPRING LAKE PARK, 

MINNESOTA, AN ELECTRIC DISTRIBUTION SYSTEM AND TRANSMISSION LINES, 

INCLUDING NECESSARY POLES, LINES, FIXTURES AND APPURTENANCES, FOR THE 

FURNISHING OF ELECTRIC ENERGY TO THE CITY, ITS INHABITANTS, AND OTHERS, 

AND TO USE THE PUBLIC GROUNDS AND PUBLIC WAYS OF THE CITY FOR SUCH 

PURPOSES; 
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 ORDINANCE 408, AN ORDINANCE MODIFYING THE ELECTRIC FRANCHISE FEE  ON 

CONNEXUS ENERGY FOR PROVIDING ELECTRIC SERVICE WITHIN THE CITY OF 

SPRING LAKE PARK; 

 ORDINANCE 409, AN ORDINANCE IMPLANTING A GAS ENERGY FRANCHISE FEE ON 

CENTERPOINT ENERGY MINNESOTA GAS (“CENTERPOINT ENERGY’) FOR PROVIDING 

GAS ENERGY SERVICE WITHIN THE CITY OF SPRING LAKE PARK, MINNESOTA.  

 

ROLL CALL VOTE: COUNCILMEMBERS MASON AYE, NASH AYE, NELSON NAY, 

WENDLING NAY AND MAYOR HANSEN AYE. ROLL CALL VOTE THREE AYES, TWO 

NAYS. MOTION CARRIED. 

 

B. Ordinance No. 410 Amendment – Cable Television Franchise Ordinance Amendment 

 

Administrator Buchholtz reported that the Cable Franchise between Comcast and the North Metro Cable 

Commission, of which the City is a member, is presently set to expire in November 2017.  He stated that 

Comcast recently sent correspondence requesting the franchise to be renewed. He reported that Comcast also 

recently filed an application with the North Metro Telecommunications Commission requesting that its 

franchise be transferred to Midwest Cable. He stated that, due to a number of outstanding franchise issues, 

Comcast and North Metro Cable Commission, entered into negotiations to address those issues as part of the 

franchise transfer process. He stated that the negotiations were successful. 

 

Administrator Buchholtz stated that staff has prepared a Cable Television Franchise Ordinance Amendment 

for the City and extends the existing Cable Television Franchise Ordinance through December 31, 2020 and 

updates the PEG channel commitments of Comcast consistent with the Franchise Settlement Agreement. 

 

MOTION BY COUNCILMEMBER MASON TO APPROVE ORDINANCE NO. 410, CABLE 

TELEVISION FRANCHISE ORDINANCE AMENDMENT. ROLL CALL VOTE: ALL AYES. MOTION 

CARRIED. 

 

C. Resolution No. 15-01 Conditionally Granting the Consent to the Transfer of Control of the Cable Television 

Franchise and Cable Television System from Comcast Corporate to Greatland Connections, Inc. 

 

Administrator Buchholtz stated that the resolution approves the consent of the transfer of Comcast franchise to 

Greatland Connections Inc. 

  

MOTION BY COUNCILMEMBER MASON TO APPROVE RESOLUTION NO. 15-01 

CONDITIONALLY GRANTING THE CONSENT TO THE TRANSFER OF CONTROL OF THE CABLE 

TELEVISION FRANCHISE AND CABLE TELEVISION SYSTEM FROM COMCAST CORPORATE TO 

GREATLAND CONNECTIONS, INC. ROLL CALL VOTE: ALL AYES. MOTION CARRIED. 

 

12. New Business 

 

A. 2015 Appointments 

 

Mayor Hansen presented the 2015 appointments to the City Council. She asked Councilmember Nash take  

her place on the Beyond Yellow Ribbon Committee. Councilmember Nash agreed. 
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MOTION BY MAYOR HANSEN TO APPROVE 2015 APPOINTMENTS WITH THE CHANGE MADE 

TO THE BEYOND YELLOW RIBBON COMMITTEE. ROLL CALL VOTE: ALL AYES. MOTION 

CARRIED. 

 

B.  Authorization to Replace Plumbing at Cemstone Building 

 

Public Works Director Randall reported that he was seeking authorization to contract with Engberg Plumbing 

Inc. to replace the plumbing in the Cemstone building.  He stated that prior to the City purchasing the building; 

all the plumbing in the building had been removed.  He reported that in order to bring the building to code and 

completion, two toilets, one urinal, a shower, two sinks and a hot water heater are needed. 

 

Mr. Randall reported that he spoke with Engberg Plumbing for a price quote and installation, the quoted price 

is $15,140.  He stated that Public Works staff will perform the concrete work that is necessary. 

 

Councilmember Nash inquired if a RPZ valve will be installed and tested annually. Mr. Randall stated that one 

would be installed, tested annually and includes an outdoor connection. 

 

MOTION MADE BY COUNCILMEMBER MASON TO APPROVE AUTHORIZATION TO REPLACE 

PLUMBING AT CEMSTONE BUILDING.  ROLL CALL VOTE: ALL AYES. MOTION CARRIED. 

 

C.  Request to Purchase Pressure Washer for Public Works Building 

 

Public Works Director Randal reported that he was seeking approval to purchase a new Hotsy Pressure Washer 

for the new Public Works building.  He stated that this piece of equipment would be used for the washing of 

all the trucks and would be set up in the wash bay of the new building.  He stated that currently Public Works 

staff currently uses the pressure washer at MnDOT but it is often not available.  He stated that the old pressure 

washer in place at the Public Works building is not repairable. 

 

Mr. Randall stated that he obtained a quote from HotsyMinnesota for a total of $7,406.10, which includes 

installation and is the price from the state contract. 

 

Mr. Randall thanked the City Council for allowing the Public Works Department to move into the new building 

and for allowing the work to be done in the building. He stated that an open house for the public would be 

planned in the future. 

 

MOTION BY COUNCILMEMBER NELSON TO APPROVE PURCHASE OF PRESSURE WASHER FOR 

$7,406.20. ROLL CALL VOTE: ALL AYES. MOTION CARRIED. 

 

13.  Engineer’s Report 

 

Engineer Gravel stated that bids for the lift station equipment were received on January 5, 2015 and provided 

a memo on the bid results. 

 

A.  Prepurchase Equipment for Sanitary Lift Station 1 Quote/Bide Results 

 

Engineer Gravel reported that two bids were received for the Pump Station. He provided a summary of the bids 

received. 

 

 



OFFICIAL PROCEEDINGS PAGE 8 January 5, 2015 

 

 

   Pump Station Supplier   Total Bid 

   Smith & Loveless, Inc.   $  97,099 

   USEMCO, Inc.    $106,955 

   Engineer’s Estimate   $160,000 

 

Mr. Gravel reported that the bids were reviewed and found to be in order.  He stated that if the City Council 

wishes to award the Pump Station equipment bid to the low bidder, then Smith & Loveless, Inc. should be 

awarded the contract. 

 

Mr. Gravel reported that one quote was received for the Control Panel. He provided the summary of the bid. 

 

   Control Panel Supplier   Total Quote 

   Automatic Systems, Co.   $  37,256 

   Engineer’s Estimate   $  40,000 

 

Mr. Gravel reported that the quote was reviewed and found to be in order. He stated that if the City Council 

wishes to award the Control Panel equipment panel, then Automatic Systems, Co. should be awarded the 

contract. 

 

Mr. Gravel reported that four quotes were received for the Generator. He provided a summary of the bids 

received. 

   Generator    Total Bid 

   Generator Power Systems  $22,160 

   Interstate PowerSystems   $22,575 

   Cummings NPower, LLC  $27,800 

   Ziegler Power Systems   $35,690 

   Engineer’s Estimate   $30,000 

 

Mr. Gravel reported that the bids were reviewed and found to be in order. He stated if the City Council wishes 

to award the Generator equipment quote, then Generator Power Systems should be awarded the contract. 

 

MOTION BY MAYOR HANSEN TO APPROVE SMITH & LOVELESS, INC.; AUTOMATIC SYSTEMS, 

CO.; AND GENERATOR POWER SYSTEMS BIDS TO PROVIDE EQUIPMENT FOR SANITARY LIFT 

STATION 1. ROLL CALL VOTE: ALL AYES. MOTION CARRIED. 

 

14. Attorney’s Report - None 

 

15.  Reports - None 

 

16.  Other 

 

Councilmember Nelson announced that the Holes for Heroes Armed Forces Ice Fishing Festival will be held 

on Saturday, January 31, 2015, from p.m. to p.m. on Medicine Lake.   

 

A.  Administrator Reports 

 

Administrator Buchholtz reported that he would be attending the Cable Operations meeting on January 6, 2015 

and CenturyLink will be presenting to the committee.  He stated that CenturyLink hopes to increase their 
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visibility in the cable market and offer more service to the surrounding communities. 

 

Administrator Buchholtz announced that Laddie Lake Pub opened on December 31, 2014, and is currently 

serving a limited menu but will be serving a full menu in the near future. 

 

Administrator Buchholtz reported that he met with the owner of Beeline Towing at 1625 County Highway 10 

NE, to discuss conditions of their Special Use Permit and addressed concerns.  He reported that he also met 

with the owner of the building and is working on drafting conditions that would be the basis for a general 

Special Use Permit for the building 

 

B. City Hall Closed – January 19, 2015 for Martin Luther King Jr. Holiday 

 

Administrator Buchholtz reminded everyone that City Hall will be closed on Monday, January 19, 2015 in 

observation of the Martin Luther King Jr. holiday. 

 

15.  Adjourn 

 

MOTION BY COUNCILMEMBER MASON TO ADJOURN.  VOICE VOTE:  ALL AYES.  MOTION 

CARRIED. 

 

The meeting was adjourned at 8:30 P.M. 

 

       __________________________________ 

       Cindy Hansen, Mayor  

Attest: 

 

 

________________________________________ 

Daniel R. Buchholtz, Administrator, Clerk/Treasurer 



 





























 





 













 



 

 

Police Report 

December 2014 

Submitted for Council Meeting – January 20, 2015 

 

The Spring Lake Park Police Department for the month of December 2014 responded to three hundred 

and eighty-two calls for service. This compared to three hundred and ninety-three calls for service in 

December 2013.  

The police department for the month of December 2014 issued one hundred and twelve citations. This 

is compared to one hundred and fifty-one citations being issued in December 2013.  

The police department for the year of 2014 responded to four thousand nine hundred and forty calls for 

service. This is compared to responding to four thousand nine hundred and forty-one calls for service in 

the year 2013. Also for the year of 2014, the police department issued two thousand eighteen citations, 

compared to issuing two thousand eight hundred and fifty-three citations for the year 2013.  

Our School Resource Officer, Officer Fiske reports handling ten calls for service at our schools. Officer 

Fiske also notes having fifteen student contacts, twelve escorts and ten follow up investigations to 

school related issues. Officer Fiske noted the month of December was a short month for school being in 

session due to Christmas and New Year’s break. For further details, see Officer Fiske’s attached report. 

Investigator Baker reports for the month of December 2014 handling a case load of seventy-six cases. 

Forty-one of these cases were felony in nature, twenty-one of these cases were gross misdemeanor in 

nature and fourteen of these cases were misdemeanor in nature. Investigator Baker noted some of the 

cases charged out this month included a local business owner being charged with extortion as a result of 

an employee theft, a suspect arrested and charged for a local business burglary, two suspects arrested 

and charged after a vehicle pursuit and the arrest and charging of a burglary ring suspect (s) in three 

burglaries in Spring Lake Park as well as burglaries in the cities of Maple Grove, Plymouth, Minnetonka, 

Eden Prairie, St. Paul, White Bear Lake, Ramsey County, Hennepin County, Maplewood, New Brighton, 

Mounds View and Blaine.  For further details, see Investigator Bakers attached report.  



The Spring Lake Park Office Staff remain vigilant in their day-to-day duties, typing and imaging reports, 

filing, answering and dispensing phone calls for service and information, addressing citizen concerns at 

the “Police Walk up Window”, along with handling other duties that may be assigned on a daily basis.  

The month of December has been a busy month for myself as well, besides handling the day-to-day 

operations of the police department. I attended numerous meetings throughout the month to included 

but not limited to: 

 -Meeting with Gary Lundquist of the Minnesota Department of Transportation regarding the  

   Intersection of 81st Ave NE and Hwy 65 emergency light preemption system and related issues. 

-I held two meetings with representatives from New Brighton Ford regarding maintenance    

  service agreements for our Ford Squads. 

 -I attended a Department Head meeting held here at City Hall 

 -I conducted an Administrative Staff meeting with the Police Sergeants regarding department 

  issues. 

 -I conducted a Police Department meeting with patrol staff to address departmental issues. 

 -I attended a Safety Committee meeting held here at City Hall 

 -I attended the Anoka County Chiefs of Police monthly meeting along with Police Tech’s Lori  

  Brahs, Luann Larson and Police Secretary Stacey Granson for our annual staff appreciation 

  luncheon held in Coon Rapids, MN. 

 

This will conclude my report for the month of December 2014. 

Are there any questions? 

 

 



Spring Lake Park Police Department 
Investigations Monthly Report 

 

 
Investigator 

Brad Baker 

 

December 2014 
 

 

Total Case Load 
 

Case Load by Level of Offense: 76 
 

Felony    41 

Gross Misdemeanor  21 

Misdemeanor   14 

 

Case Dispositions: 
 

County Attorney    5 

Juvenile County Attorney  0 

City Attorney    1 

Forward to Other Agency  0 

SLP Liaison    0 

Carried Over    66 

Unfounded     0 

Exceptionally Cleared   2 

Closed/Inactive    2 

 

 

 

Notes:        



Spring Lake Park Police / School Resource Officer Report 
December 1, 2014 

 

 

Incidents by School Location Reports (ICRs) Student Contacts* Escorts/Other Follow Up Inv. 

Spring Lake Park High School 6 15 12 10 

Discovery Days (pre-school)     

Lighthouse School     

Park Terrace Elementary School     

District Office     

Able and Terrace Parks (School Related)     

School Related     

Miscellaneous Locations 4    

Totals: 10 15 12 10 

 

 

Breakdown of Reports (ICRs)  

Theft reports (cellphones, iPods, bikes, etc…) 1* 

Students charged with Assault or Disorderly Conduct 1 

Students charged with other crimes 2 

Non-students Charged  

Warrant Arrests  

Miscellaneous reports 6 

 



      

      

 

   

 

 
 

January 14, 2015 

Honorable Mayor and City Council 

City of Spring Lake Park  

1301 Eighty-First Avenue NE  

Spring Lake Park, MN 55432-2188 

 

Reference: Lift Station No. 1 Reconstruction  

  Authorize Preparation of Plans and Specifications  

   

Dear Mayor and Council: 

 

The next step in the Sanitary Sewer Lift Station No. 1 Reconstruction process is to prepare 

construction plans and specifications for the site work and installation of the pre-ordered 

materials.   

Up to this point the City has worked with MnDOT to obtain tentative approval of a site permit and 

worked to pre-order three major equipment pieces for the project.   

At this time, we request that the City Council authorization preparation of plans and specifications 

for the Lift Station No. 1 Reconstruction project.   

COST ESTIMATE 

For planning purposes, the estimated total project costs are essentially the same as presented in 

the May 2014 report on lift station site options.  A summary is as follows:   

LS 1 Reconstruction Est. Cost 

Pump station (equipment) $  97,100 

Control Panel (equipment) $  37,300 

Generator (equipment) $  22,200 

Construction (site work & installation) $600,000 

Indirect Costs (admin., legal, engin., & permits) $ 193,400 

Total Estimated Project Cost $950,000 

  

PROJECT SCHEDULE 

The project schedule is based on summer 2015 construction.  The schedule can be modified 

and/or delayed at the City’s request. 

Council Award Equipment Quotes  January 5, 2015 

Council Authorize Plans and Specs  January 20, 2015 

Council Authorize Plans and Specs  January 20, 2015 

Permits and Resident Meetings March 2015 

Council Approve Plans  March 2015 

Open Bids April 2015 

Begin Construction June 2015 

Complete Construction September 2015 



Lift Station No. 1 Construction – Authorize Preparation of Plans and Specifications    

Page 2 of 2  

 

 

The construction timing will need to be coordinated with the scheduled Arthur Street mill and 

overlay paving.  More detailed information on the construction sequencing will come out of the 

design process.       

Feel free to contact Tim Grinstead, Cristina Mlejnek, Harlan Olson or me if you have any questions 

or require any additional information.   

Sincerely,  

 

Stantec 

 
Phil Gravel, City Engineer 

 

 

cc: Terry Randall, Public Works Director 

 Dan Buchholtz, City Administrator  

 

























 



 

MEMORANDUM 

TO: MAYOR HANSEN AND MEMBERS OF THE CITY COUNCIL 

FROM: DANIEL R. BUCHHOLTZ, CITY ADMINISTRATOR 

SUBJECT: JOINT COUNCIL/PLANNING AND ZONING COMMISSION WORKSHOP 

DATE: JANUARY 16, 2015 

 

Staff requests the City Council schedule a joint City Council/Planning and Zoning 

Commission workshop for February 9, 2015 at 6:30pm at Spring Lake Park City Hall.  The 

purpose of the joint workshop is to kick-off the City’s zoning ordinance update.  Our 

consultant, Tina Goodroad from Loucks Associates, will get feedback from the group as to 

what they would like to see in the new Zoning Code. 

 

 



 



 

 

 

 
City of Spring Lake Park  

Engineer’s Project Status Report 
 

To: Council Members and Staff  Re: Status Report for 1.20.15 Meeting       
 

From:  Phil Gravel     File No.: R-18GEN  
 

 

Note:  Updated information is shown in italics. 
 

2013 Sanitary Sewer Lining Project (193801799).  

Terry has reviewed the 1-year warranty televising information.  Final payment and project 

close-out will be processed this winter.               

 
2014 Sanitary Sewer Lining Project (193802594).  

The Contractor (Visu-Sewer) has completed the punch-list follow-up work for the project.  

Terry will verify the completion.  A separate sewer grouting contractor (Infratech) to has 

grouted 33 sewer service laterals that have been identified as having groundwater 

infiltration.  Infratech invoice can be paid.               

 
2014-2015 Street Improvement Project (193801577).      

A few punch-list items remain for the work completed in 2014.  Work on Arthur Street, TH 

65 Service Drive, and 81st Avenue will begin in 2015.   In January or February, information 

regarding street striping options will be sent to the residents along 81st Avenue.  

 
Monroe Storm Sewer Grouting (193802705).  

This project provided storm sewer joint repair in Monroe Street.  The Contractor (Visu-

Sewer) has completed the work and submitted inspection CDs for review.  Final payment 

and project close-out will be processed this winter.               

 
CSAH 35 Turn Lanes and Sidewalk (193802914).  

This project includes a feasibility report for the CSAH 35 improvements required as part of 

the SUP for 8299 Central Avenue.  Anoka County has provided comments regarding 

options for the sidewalk and turn lanes.  A meeting with the developer will be scheduled.   

 
MS4 Permit (193802936). 

Continue working on completing the required steps for 2014 and the first 3 months of 

2015.  Ordinance revisions have been approved.  A revised Section 7 of the LSWMP will 

be submitted to the necessary review agencies for approval.  A staff meeting will be held 

to discuss remaining items.        

 
Lift Station No. 1 Replacement (193802805). 

Bids for the lift station equipment were approved on January 5th (3 quote packages).  The 

next step is to begin the design process for the construction project.     

 
Other issues/projects.    

 

We are working with T-Mobile representatives on their application for antenna 

modifications on the Able St. tower.     

 
Feel free to contact Harlan Olson, Cristina Mlejnek, Jim Engfer, Mark Rolfs, Tom Dye, Tyler Johnson, or me if 

you have any questions or require any additional information.   



 



 
CORRESPONDENCE 
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CAPITOL UPDATE REPORT 
 
 
From: Sarah Psick 
 
Date: January 9, 2015 

 
Re: Capitol Update Report 
              
 

For the past two years, Minnesota state government was controlled by one-party 
with Mark Dayton (DFL) in the Governor’s office and DFL majorities in the Minnesota 
House of Representatives and Minnesota Senate.  Battle for the control of the 
Minnesota House emerged as the biggest drama of the 2014 November elections.  As a 
result of the elections, one party no longer controls Minnesota’s government.  Governor 
Mark Dayton (DFL) was re-elected and sworn in as Minnesota’s Governor on Monday, 
together with Lt. Governor Tina Smith.  The Senate was not up for re-election and 
maintains a 39-28 DFL majority.  And, the House switched from a DFL to Republican 
majority with Republican’s picking up 11 election victories in previously rural DFL seats.  
Republicans now hold a 72-62 majority in the House.  While one-party control has its 
own set of challenges, the last time we had divided government in 2011 the state went 
into a 21-day government shut-down.  However, the Governor, House and Senate have 
all made pledges to work together this session.    

 
Governor Dayton:  Governor Mark Dayton and Lt. Governor Tina Smith took the 

oath of office on Monday, January 5th.  In his inaugural address, Governor Dayton 
focused on the importance of education which he said will be the key to Minnesota’s 
success and unlock the door to opportunities.  He emphasized that he will make 
investing in education a top priority.  This includes expanding and improving early 
education and child care programs.  At the annual Minnesota Chamber of Commerce 
Session Priorities dinner, Governor Dayton focused on the need for increased 
investments in transportation and transit funding.  Governor Dayton will provide a more 
detailed outline of his priorities when he presents his budget to the legislature by 
January 27, 2015.  

 
Legislature’s Opening Day:  The 2015 Legislative Session began on Tuesday, 

January 6 when all members of the Minnesota House and Senate took the oath of 
office.  In the House, 26 new members took their seats on the House Floor while family 
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and friends watched.  The first order of business in the House was to elect new 
leadership and Representative Kurt Daudt (Republican, Crown) was elected to serve as 
the Speaker of the House.  He will be joined by the new House Majority Leader, 
Representative Joyce Peppin (Republican, Rogers)  and the new House Minority 
Leader, and former Speaker, Representative Paul Thissen (DFL, Minneapolis).  Senator 
Tom Bakk (DFL, Cook) was re-elected to serve as the Senate Majority Leader and 
Senator Sandy Pappas (DFL, St. Paul) was re-elected to serve as the President of the 
Senate.  Senator David Hann (GOP, Eden Prairie) will continue to serve as the Senate 
Minority Leader.  Following his election, Speaker Daudt informed the members of the 
House that the gavel he will use as Speaker is from a white oak tree from his 
grandparents' farm, which will always remind him where he came from.   

 Budget Forecast:  The November budget forecast shows the state with a 
projected $1.037 billion surplus available for the upcoming FY2016-17 biennial state 
budget.   However, the budget forecast does not account for inflation in forecasted 
spending which could eat up much of the projected surplus.  Under state law, inflation is 
included on the revenue side of the ledger, but not the expenses.  Governor Dayton will 
prepare his budget recommendations using this budget forecast, however, the 
legislature will wait until the February forecast before making final budget decisions.   

Legislative Priorities:  On Thursday, both the House and Senate majority 
parties introduced the first bills of the session; setting the table for what will be the 
priorities for this session.  The first six bills of the Senate DFL majority are:  SF 1 – 
disaster aid for counties damaged by the 2014 floods; SF 2 – proposal to pay for 
community and technical college to address a skilled worker shortage; SF 3 – 
expansion of the state’s Health Professional Loan Forgiveness program;  SF 4 – 
recommendations from the Governor’s Task Force on the Protection of Children; SF 5 – 
funding for programs working with businesses for the education and training of workers; 
and, SF 6 to provide free voluntary pre-kindergarten education to all children.   

 
The legislative priorities of the new House Republican majority include the 

following five bills:  HF 1 – provides a variety of tax cuts for businesses and is aimed at 
growing jobs; HF 2 – education reform including measures to favor merit over seniority 
in the case of teacher layoffs; HF 3 – long term care legislation, providing incentives for 
people working at nursing homes and care facilities; HF 4 – transportation funding 
package which spends $750 million on roads and bridges over the next four years, 
using $200 million from the projected budget surplus; and HF 5 – addresses MNsure 
administrative issues and purchasing reforms.   

 
Next Week:  Looking ahead, the legislative calendar is beginning to fill up for 

next week as the House and Senate committees begin meeting and having overview 
hearings on topics within the committee’s jurisdiction.  In the House, seven Republicans 
find themselves holding gavels for the first time.   
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December 2014  Update 
North Metro TV
 

 
 
          
  
Program Production 

In December, a total of 63 new programs were produced utilizing the 
North Metro facilities, funds, and services.  This constitutes 57:30:00 
hours of new programming.    
 

 14 programs were produced by the public with NMTV 
equipment & training 

 13 programs were produced by the public with NMTV training  
 16 programs were produced by NMTV staff 
 20 programs were produced by City staff 

 
 
 
 
 
  Van Shoots 
  
The van was used for 39:30:00 hours of production.  The following 
event was videotaped: 
 

 Girls Basketball:  Mounds View vs. Spring Lake Park 
 Wrestling:  Centennial vs. Blaine 
 Boys Basketball: Centennial vs. Blaine 
 Girls Hockey:  Blaine vs. Centennial 
 Boys Hockey:  Blaine vs. Centennial 
 Girls Hockey:  Mounds View vs. Spring Lake Park 
 Boys Basketball:  Park Center vs. Spring Lake Park 

 
 
 
 
 

  
Workshops 
 

Workshop Instructor Organization Students 
Voice Overs Eric Houston Video Club 12 

Bengal Broadcast Eric Houston Blaine High School 4 
Movie Screening & 

Discussion 
Eric Houston Video Club 17 

Editing Eric Houston General Public 1 
Editing Eric Houston General Public 1 
Editing Eric Houston General Public 2 

Intro to NMTV Eric Houston General Public 1 
Bad Movie Bros Taping Eric Houston Video Club 6 

8 Workshops   44 Students 
 
 
 



 
 
  Production Highlights 
 

Regan Moves 
There is a new and exciting public access 
program in production at North Metro TV.  The 
show is called Regan Moves, and is an 
exercise program in which the talented Regan 
Mizuno leads a 30 minute work-out geared 
toward individuals who have some sort of 
limiting condition, such as arthritis or lupus.  
Regan was first introduced to North Metro TV 
as a crew member for the very popular Off 
Constantly show.  Regan plans to produce the 
program on a monthly basis.  
        

Film Transfers 
Our film and videotape transfer service continues to be very popular.  In December alone, 
nineteen tapes and 116 film reels were transferred to DVD.  While some people just want to pay 
us to do it for them, a surprisingly high number of folks are interested in learning how to do it 
themselves.  Happy customer, Karen Mosing, sent us this note:  "Thank you so much for 
transferring the old film over to DVD.  What a hoot it will be at Christmas!" As an offshoot of the 
transfer process, we have discovered that there is also a need for a film repair service.  We are 
hoping to get that up and running early in the new year.   
 
T.J. and the Drone at the NSC 
Once again T.J. and the NMTV drone were called upon for 
some aerial photography for the National Sports Center.  
The NSC is developing additional playing fields between 
105th and 109th and wanted some aerial footage of the 
project. The NMTV news team had previously produced a 
story about the field expansion, and are able to utilize the 
new footage in any additional coverage they produce.  The 
NSC does pay NMTV a fee for the service.     
 
Blaine High School Class 
Studio Manager, Eric Houston,  met with staff and 
administrators at Blaine High School to help them figure out how to improve their production 
capabilities for their daily school announcements program.  As a follow-up to the meeting Eric 
designed a set and researched teleprompters, lights and other equipmnet, with a goal of staying 
under $5,000.  He was able to negotiate a special price, with the vendors, on lighting for the 
school. 
 
Brett and the Cheerleaders 
Eric Houston has been working with Brett 
Wong, a special needs student, to produce a 
short documentary about a group of young 
women, also with special needs, who 
comprise an award winning adaptive 
cheerleading squad at Centennial High 
School.  Brett took all the necessary classes 
with Eric, to learn how to produce a program.  
He suggested the documentary to Eric and 
the two of them have been working on it 
since.  They have conducted all of the 
interviews with the cheerleaders and 
coaches and are in the process of editing the 
program.  They hope to have it completed in 
January.   
 
 



PR bits and pieces 
 Hiring and training of two new interns. 
 Organized footage for artist documentary, Make. 
 Scripted and cast the first promo for a new campaign for sports about how NMTV affects 

people in realistic ways.  Also looking into humorous spots.  The first spots will focus on 
promoting live sports.  

 Shot and edited a new Taking Care of Business.  The new format is very watchable in 
terms of quality, and length. 

 Shot the chamber annual meeting featuring a local judge who was one of a few hand 
selected to be the first to look at all the classified files in regards to the assassination of 
JFK.   

 

Production equipment consulting for cities and schools 
 Ham Lake 

 Looked over a vendor proposal to make sure the City is getting what they need at a 
reasonable cost. (1 hr) 

 Spent quite a bit of time trying to connect wit the vendor to get a revised proposal and an 
equipment change.  Reached the vendor, presented an acceptable equipment upgrade 
proposal.  Saved the City around $4,000. (3 hrs) 

 Lino Lakes 
 Can't play dvd's from new dvd player.  Showed staff how to finalize disc after recording. 

(2 hrs) 
 

Computer/Networking consulting for cities and schools 
 No computer/networking consulting was requested in December. 
 
 
 
 
 City Channel 16 Playback Stats 
 

City Number of Times Programs Played Hours Programmed on 
Channel 

Blaine  216 381:26:06 
Centerville 16 53:51:00 

Circle Pines 212 159:34:50 
Ham Lake 60 78:57:36 
Lexington 122 189:21:57 
Lino Lakes 39 41:21:46 

Spring Lake Park 119 113:09:15 
Totals: 784 Program Playbacks 1,017:42:30 Hours of Video 

Programming on Channels 
 
 
 
 
Programs Produced by the Public 

 
Title Producer Runtime 

Off Constantly: Christmas 2014 Tim Dold 00:56:20 
Positive Investigations Fran Sorensen 00:55:21 

Metal Dude Chuck Parnell 00:48:22 
Chit Chat Sharon Carlson 00:21:01 

Bad Movie Bros  Eric Houston/Video Club 01:01:24 
The Power of Love (4 episodes) Rick Larson 02:00:00 

Cornerstone Church  Rick Bostrom 00:29:56 
Lovepower (4 episodes) Ann Sandell 04:00:00 

Rice Creek Watershed District Meeting  Theresa Stasica 00:54:35 
Peace Lutheran Church (5 episodes) Walter Voss 04:16:28 

Kingswood Church (4 episodes) Cindy Hardy 02:45:51 
Sunday Senior Moments (3 episodes) David Turnidge 02:38:03 

30 New Programs  21:07:21 New Hours 



 
 
 
 
 
Programs Produced by NMTV Staff 

 
Title Producer Runtime 

Anoka County Board Meeting (12/5/14) T.J. Tronson 00:37:52 
Anoka County Board Meeting (12/16/14) T.J. Tronson 00:52:49 
North Metro Cable Commission Meeting T.J. Tronson 00:45:15 

North  Metro TV News (3 episodes) Danika Peterson/Ben Hayle 01:12:37 
Girls Basketball: Mounds View/Spring 

Lake Park 
Kenton Kipp/Matt Waldron 01:47:16 

Wrestling: Centennial/Blaine Kenton Kipp/Matt Waldron 01:29:11 
Boys Basketball:  Centennial/Blaine Kenton Kipp/Matt Waldron 01:57:51 
Girls Hockey: Blaine vs. Centennial Kenton Kipp/Matt Waldron 01:40:53 

Boys Hockey: Centennial/Blaine Kenton Kipp/Matt Waldron 02:05:52 
Girls Hockey: Mounds View/Spring Lake 

Park 
Kenton Kipp/Matt Waldron 01:26:27 

Boys Basketball: Park Center/Spring Lake 
Park 

Kenton Kipp/Matt Waldron 01:47:11 

Sports Den (3 episodes) Kenton Kipp/Matt Waldron 01:28:30 
16 New Programs  17:11:44 New Hours 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Programs Produced by City Staff 

 
Title Producer Runtime 

Blaine City Council Meeting (12/4/14) Blaine Staff 01:23:57 
Blaine Planning Commission Meeting 

(12/9/14) 
Blaine Staff 00:44:52 

Blaine City Council Truth In Taxation 
Meeting (12/11/14) 

Blaine Staff 01:53:25 

Blaine City Council Meeting (12/18/14) Blaine Staff 02:58:18 
Centerville City Council Meeting 

(12/10/14) 
Centerville Staff 02:33:00 

Circle Pines Park Board Meeting 
(12/2/14) 

Circle Pines Staff 00:02:44 

Circle Pines City Council Meeting 
(12/9/14) 

Circle Pines Staff 01:18:20 

Circle Pines Utility Commission Meeting 
(12/17/14) 

Circle Pines Staff 00:30:06 

Circle Pines City Council Meeting 
(12/23/14) 

Circle Pines Staff 00:14:00 

Ham Lake City Council Meeting (12/1/14) Ham Lake Staff 01:04:51 
Ham Lake Planning Commission Meeting 

(12/8/14) 
Ham Lake Staff 00:39:10 

Ham Lake City Council Meeting 
(12/15/14) 

Ham Lake Staff 00:45:07 

Ham Lake Planning Commission Meeting 
(12/22/14) 

Ham Lake Staff 00:35:40 

Lexington City Council Meeting (12/4/14) Lexington Staff 00:30:50 
Lexington City Council Meeting 

(12/18/14) 
Lexington Staff 00:27:18 

Lino Lakes City Council Meeting 
(12/8/14) 

Lino Lakes Staff 01:39:24 

Lino Lakes City Council Meeting 
(12/15/14) 

Lino Lakes Staff 00:22:14 

Lino Lakes City Council Meeting 
(12/29/14) 

Lino Lakes Staff 00:08:46 



Title cont. Producer cont. Runtime cont. 
Spring Lake Park City Council Meeting 

(12/1/14) 
Spring Lake Park Staff 00:46:14 

Spring Lake Park City Council Meeting 
(12/15/14) 

Spring Lake Park Staff 00:35:53 

20 New Programs  19:14:09 New Hours 
 
 
 

 

If you have any questions or comments regarding this monthly report please contact 

Heidi Arnson at 763.231.2801 or harnson@northmetrotv.com. 
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CAPITOL UPDATE REPORT 
 
 
From: Sarah J. Psick 
 
Date: January 16, 2015 

 
Re: Capitol Update Report 
              
 

First Bill Passes the House:  As the tax filing season is about to begin, the first 
bill to pass the House Floor, HF 6, brings Minnesota tax policy into conformity with 
changes made to the federal tax code.  The tax changes provide relief for teachers 
paying for supplies, students with tuition expenses, homeowners with mortgage 
insurance and small businesses to simplify record keeping.  The bill also includes 
technical clarifications to legislation enacted in 2013 relating to the Destination Medical 
Center (DMC) project in the city of Rochester.  Last fall, the Attorney General and 
Department of Employment and Economic Development concluded that language 
enacted in 2013 was ambiguous and should be clarified by the legislature in order to 
compute aid payments.  The bill will be acted on by the Senate next week and sent to 
the Governor for his signature.  Governor Dayton and the Department of Revenue have 
urged the Legislature to pass the bill by January 20, 2015 when the tax filing season 
begins.  As the House Tax Committee Chair, Rep. Greg Davids, stated on the House 
Floor, passing a tax bill in the second week of session is considered “warp speed” at the 
Capitol.  

 
Transportation Funding Plans:  One of the top priorities for the 2015 legislative 

session is passage of a transportation funding bill.  Governor Dayton, Senate DFLers 
and House Republicans have laid out their proposals.  The Senate DFL and Governor 
propose a package which raises $800 million in 2016 and $1.1 billion annually starting 
in 2017.  The sources of funding include:  a new 6.5% wholesale gas tax, an increase in 
vehicle license tab/registration fees, bonding for local bridge and road repair, a 
metropolitan-area sales tax increase for transit projects, a motor vehicle lease tax 
increase for Greater Minnesota transit, and an unspecified amount of MnDOT 
efficiencies.  The Governor’s plan closely resembles the Senate DFL plan.  In the 
House, Republicans are proposing a package which provides $750 million over four 
years.  Sources of funding include using $200 million of the current state budget 
surplus, dedicating 90% of “unreserved balance” of the trunk highway fund, and $65 
million in MnDOT efficiencies.  While the House Republican and Senate DFL majorities 
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agree that transportation funding is a priority this session, clearly the proposals are 
vastly different.   

 
Capitol Restoration:  If you have not been to the Capitol this year you will be in 

for a surprise when you arrive.  The Capitol is undergoing a $270 million, three-year 
renovation and restoration project to repair and update the infrastructure supporting the 
Capitol and to preserve it for future generations.  Currently, over two-thirds of the 
Capitol building is closed to public access.  When you enter the Capitol and walk the 
tunnel between buildings, you are entering an active construction zone and sharing the 
space with workers in hard hats.  If you want to use the restrooms at the Capitol, you 
can access a row of portable toilets located outside the Capitol ground floor, and if you 
want to hold a rally at the Capitol – good luck, the Rotunda is completely boarded off.  
There will be no school groups making the annual spring trip to the Capitol for tours this 
year.  And, next year, it will be only worse!  Following the 2015 legislative session, the 
entire Capitol will be closed and the only space open for the 2016 legislative session will 
be the House Chamber.  Should be interesting . . . 

 
Honoring the Chief Clerk of the House: During the past 70 years, Minnesota 

has been served by only three Chief Clerks in the House of Representatives.  On 
Thursday, retiring Chief Clerk Al Mathiowetz was honored by the House of 
Representatives for his 43 years of service, the last 10 being the Chief Clerk.  Al began 
working as an administrative assistant in the Chief Clerk’s office in 1971 and moved 
along the career ladder to the point where he became the first assistant chief clerk in 
1985.  Twenty years later, when former Chief Clerk Ed Burdick retired, Al assumed that 
position.  Today, six former Speakers of the House, along with the current the Speaker, 
joined current and former legislators to honor Al for his years of service.  As Chief Clerk, 
Al provided advice and guidance to legislators and leaders throughout the years.  He 
will be missed.   

 
Next Week:  The Legislature will be closed on Monday for the Martin Luther King 

holiday.  The Senate is expected to take up the tax conformity and DMC technical fix bill 
on the Senate Floor on Tuesday for passage; and, committee hearings will continue in 
the House and Senate,  
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